
 

Dear family in Christ,       January 30, 2025 

We are glad to report ministry has returned to back normal since the rioting has ceased in our area! 
However, please keep pray for the potential new wave of riots “100 days after January 15th.” Regarding 
ministry, the church in which we we serve started Bible classes two nights per week. Luke is teaching 
“Theology Proper” to Augusto, Keven, Uriel (Pastor’s son), and Aliyah. Celina is giving a class to Aliyah. 
Please pray for these young people to remain faithful to the Lord! Pray for the others who desire to 
serve, but desperately need to get married first. Without doubt, living in fornication is “culture” to them. 

Please pray for the family of Celina’s dear friend from college, Charity Hicks. She and her mother died in 
a tragic car accident last week. Her father, Pastor Ed Hicks, pastors Lighthouse Baptist Church in Molino, 
FL. Please fervently pray for Pastor and the church as they grieve.  

Our neighbor Godson just received Christ!! He said he had started drinking the day prior and wanted my 
honest advice about drinking. Moments later, he gave me the two unopened beers in his bag to throw 
away!! After hearing the gospel, Godson understood his greatest need was to be saved. After becoming 
“God’s Son,” we poured out the alcohol together. Pray he will come to church and get baptized!  

    

   

Photo 1: Pastor Hicks’ family 
Photo 2: Church meal after Sunday service 
Photo 3: Godson (with a soda now) after getting saved 
Photo 4: Damas has come 3 Sundays now and needs to 
get baptized/married 
Photo 5: There’s a new cook in the kitchen! 
 
The Naltys, 
Col. 3:1-2 


